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Dear Campus Community, 
 
The month of December brought with it all the wonderful trappings of the year’s end 
and the impending holidays. I enjoyed attending a number of end-of-the-semester 
activities like the KCC Fashion show and the Employee of the Month Breakfast with 
the 2019 awardees.  I also had the opportunity to participate in holiday celebrations 
that were happening throughout the College like the CUNY Fatherhood Academy 
celebration where Phi Beta Sigma Fraternity donated toys to the children of program 


